Year 4 2016 - 2017
Information for parents

Dear parents and carers,

Welcome to Year 4! 
This year is a big transition for children as they move upstairs into the upper part of the school and it comes with many challenges and rewards. Your children will be encouraged to become more independent and take increased responsibility for their own learning. Activities in the class will seek to broaden your children’s knowledge and instil within them a love of learning and a constant desire to refine and improve their work. Across the curriculum, the children will take part in many collaborative learning experiences as well as working hard independently. As well as a focus upon developing English and Maths skills, the Year 4 topics also allow the children to explore their creativity across other curriculum areas.

The outline of Year 4 topics is as follows:

	
	Autumn term
	Spring term
	Summer term

	1st half term
	The impact of the Roman invasion of Britain (Longer topic that runs into the second half term)


	Europe
	Rivers and The Fens

	2nd half term
	How is Christmas celebrated around the world? (shorter topic for the last few weeks of term)


	How can I make a point?


	What makes me who I am?


Outline weekly timetable*:

	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Guided reading
	Guided reading
	Guided reading
	Guided reading
	Guided reading

	Spelling groups
	Spelling groups
	Spelling groups
	Spelling groups
	Spelling groups

	Literacy
	PE
	Literacy
	PE
	Literacy

	Assembly
	Break
	Break
	Break
	Break

	Break
	Maths
	Maths
	Maths
	Maths checks

	Maths
	Lunch
	Lunch
	Lunch
	Lunch

	Lunch
	Assembly
	Assembly
	Assembly
	French

	Art
	Literacy
	Music/PSHE 
	Topic Literacy
	Topic

	Handwriting
	RE 
	ICT
	Science
	Assembly


*Given everything that goes on in the school day, it is highly likely that the timetable will never look exactly like this!

We have a Guided Reading carousel of activities daily for 30 minutes which involves elements of the following:
· Guided reading in a small group with the teacher

· Paired reading with Year 1 children 

· 1:1 reading to an adult (either a school adult and/or a parent helper)
· Reading comprehension activities

· Follow up activities on books that we have read

· ICT based activities

Help from home
Reading:  Please encourage your child to read regularly at home.  Either you or your child can complete their reading record book.  The children should bring their current reading book (either from the school or class library or from home) with their reading record book in and out of school every day.

Homework:  This will be set in accordance with the school’s policy on homework.  In addition to daily reading at home, learning of times tables and short practice of their recorder pieces, I will usually set one piece of Maths and one piece of Literacy based homework (sometimes involving other curriculum areas) every week on Friday.  It should be brought back to school by the following Wednesday.  Furthermore, weekly spelling sheets will also be given out on a Friday and these words will be checked the following Monday. If your child is unable to complete their homework for any reason, please write me a note to let me know.  This will avoid unnecessary anxiety on the part of your child. 
PE (swimming):  Swimming will take place on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Children need to bring their swimming costume (one piece), a swimming hat (essential), towel, comb and a suitable waterproof bag to carry it all in.  Long hair must be tied back and children with pierced ears should remove their stud earrings on the allocated swimming days.  
Recorders:  - This will usually be on Wednesdays.  Please help your child to remember his/her recorder and book on this day and support them with their practice.

Volunteer helpers:   Please let me know if you are able to give some time to help in Year 4 this year.  Equally if you have an interest or expertise in anything that we are studying over the year, please do let me know.

Year 4 children have made a great start to the term. Thank you for all your continued support.
If you have any concerns or queries at all, please do not hesitate to contact me either before or after school in the playground or by leaving a message in the school office if this is more convenient.
Nicholas Cuff
June 2017




Year 4 team:





Nicholas Cuff


Jenny Unwin 


Louise Rose


Julie Crawford


Katie Wesley


Carol Kellock








Upcoming diary dates:





Parent/pupil/teacher consultations – 12th, 15th, 19th and 22nd June


International Day Monday 	  - June 26th


Art Day Wednesday 		  - June 28th


KS2 End of Year Production 	  - 14th (pm), 17th and 18th June (evening)








